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On 2 November 1976 we found a late hummingbird feeding on a cluster of pine-
apple sage (Salvia rutilans) in the yard of Mrs. Jack Duffield in suburban Raleigh. At 
first glance it appeared to be a female Ruby-throated Hummingbird (Archilochus colu-
bris); however, upon prolonged and close observation we noted a pale rufous wash 
along the flanks and eventually got a momentary glimpse of stronger rufous at the base 
of the tail. 

Two days later we again studied the bird carefully with 10 x 50 binoculars and 20-
power scope at close range and in excellent light as it fed on the sage flowers, and as it 
rested in small trees nearby. On three or four occasions we were able to see the full tail 
pattern as it spread its tail while preening. This was exactly as shown for the female Ru-
fous Hummingbird (Selasphorus rufus) in Robbins, Brunn, and Zim Birds of North 
America; that is, rufous at the base of the tail separated from white-tipped outer tail 
feathers by a narrow dark green area. Otherwise the bird had white underparts with 
dark throat spots, a dull rufous wash along the flanks and a small white spot immediately 
behind in the eye. The head, back, and folded tail were a metallic green. At rest its 
wings were noticeably darker than the back. 

Later in the day an unsuccessful attempt was made to collect the bird, after which 
it disappeared. It was last seen on the following day, 5 November, when several addi-
tional observers got good clear views of the tail pattern. 
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Inasmuch as the field guides show the female Rufous Hummingbird plumage as 
almost identical with that of the female Broad-tailed (Selasphorus platycercus) and 
Allen's (Selasphorus sasin) hummingbirds, there is a remote possibility that our bird was 
one of the latter two species. However, while we were able to find a number of records 
of the Rufous along the Gulf coast and one specimen record each for South Carolina and 
Maryland, we found only one Broad-tailed record (Louisiana) and no Allen's record in 
the east or southeast. We have little or no doubt that our bird was a Rufous and, as such, 
the first documented sight record for North Carolina. We do feel that there is a good 
possibility that one or more of the previous winter records of Ruby-throated Humming-
birds in North and South Carolina could well have been Rufous Hummingbirds. Inci-
dentally, the South Carolina specimen remained incorrectly labeled as a Ruby-throated 
for almost 20 years (South Carolina Bird Life, Sprunt and Chamberlain, 1949, p. 324). 

[Dept. Ed.—With the publication of this record the Rufous Hummingbird can be 
placed on the hypothetical list for North Carolina.] 

Summer 1977 
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